
 

 
 

 

Minutes : Board of Governors 

Time and date:  

 
84a Minutes of the 24 November 2022 meeting  

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the minutes of the 24 November 2022 meeting of the Board of Governors be 
approved. 

mailto:nick.jeffs@dmu.ac.uk


84b Minutes of the 15 December 2022 extraordinary meeting  
 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the minutes of the 15 December 2022 extraordinary meeting of the Board of 
Governors be approved. 
 

85  Matters arising  
 
142 Ofsted Self-Assessment Report and Quality Improvement Plan 
 
Although the university’s apprenticeships provision, and its Foundation Diploma in Art 
and Design, had recently been subject to an inspection by Ofsted, it was agreed that it 
would still be useful for governors to undertake training regarding the role they would play 
in future inspections. 
 
All of the remaining matters arising [85] had been completed prior to the meeting. 
 

86  Report from the Chair  
 
The Chair of the Board delivered an update concerning a range of issues: 
 

i. Governors were reminded of their invitation to enjoy some refreshments in the 
students’ union following the conclusion of the meeting. 

ii. The Chair thanked those colleagues who had been responsible for DMU’s 
response to the recent Ofsted inspection, including those governors who had met 
with the inspectors. 

iii. The Chair thanked those governors who had given up their time to attend some 
of the university’s winter graduation ceremonies. 

iv. The board would shortly be undertaking a recruitment exercise to bolster its 
membership in light of a number of recent and forthcoming departures. 

v. Independent governor and Deputy Chair of the Board, Fiona Cownie, would be 
stepping down from the board at the end of the 2022/23 academic year. It was 
noted that the process for identifying a new Deputy Chair of the Board would begin 
following any new appointments arising from the aforementioned recruitment 
exercise. 

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the update be noted. 
 

87  Report from the Vice -Chancellor  
 
The Vice-Chancellor introduced a report [87] concerning a range of recent developments 
in relation to the university and the higher education sector as a whole. In addition, the 
Chief Finance and Resources Officer (CFRO) delivered a presentation concerning the 
university’s current financial position. Arising from the discussion of this item, and 
questions from governors, the following points were highlighted: 
 

i. Following a competitive recruitment process, an appointment had been made to 
the role of Pro Vice-Chancellor for Research and Business Innovation. An 
announcement would be made in due course and it was expected that the 
appointee would take up their role at DMU in July 2023. 



ii. Governors were invited to attend DMU’s ‘Our University Day’, which would take 
place on 8 March 2023. A written invite would be issued by the Governance Office 
in the coming days. 

iii. [Redacted]  
iv. It was acknowledged that the current rate of staff turnover was relatively high but 

that this appeared to be an issue across the sector. It was noted that DMU might 
be experiencing the issue more acutely as a result of recent institutional change. 

v. Domestic recruitment continued to be challenging, with a year-on-year decrease 
in the number of applications showing little evidence of the hoped for increase in 
the number of young people going to university as a result of the demographic 
upturn. Overseas recruitment, however, continued to be buoyant although it was 
recognised that this positive performance was not likely to be sustainable in the 
long term. It was suggested that DMU would need to be mindful of the impact that 
increasing overseas recruitment would have on the demographics of its student 
population in Leicester, and the board welcomed attempts to diversify the 
university’s international activities via transnational education. 

vi. It was noted that the Deputy Vice-Chancellor would be leading of review of the 
university’s postgraduate taught programmes with a view to identifying 
opportunities to bolster its portfolio with an offer that would, it was hoped, be more 
attractive to the market. 

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the report be noted. 
 

88  Report from the student governors  
 
The student governors delivered an update concerning a range of issues: 
 

i. The student governors thanked those colleagues who had supported the 
development of the students’ union’s submission to the 2023 Teaching Excellence 
Framework exercise. 

ii. Some students had raised concerns around the potential negative impact of 
University and College Union (UCU) industrial action on their experience. The 
students’ union would continue its discussions on the subject with both DMU and 
UCU. 

iii. The annual elections for the students’ union’s sabbatical officers would be taking 
place in the coming weeks. 

iv. The students’ union’s Student Voice Manager was now in place. 
v. The students’ union had welcomed the introduction of free breakfasts for both staff 

and students. Feedback on the scheme has been very positive so far, with over 
500 free meals being served per day. 

 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the report be noted. 
 

89  Business case: central renewable hea t solution  
 
The Acting Director of Estates and Facilities introduced a business case [89] for the 
installation of an air source heat pump at DMU with the aim of decarbonising the heat 
generated across the university’s central campus. In the absence of the Chair of the 
Finance and Performance Committee, the Chair of the Board also provided a verbal 
summary of the discussion that had taken place around the business case, both at the 



28 November 2022 meeting of the committee, and in subsequent weeks following the 



iii. As well as the positive overall outcome, the report had highlighted a number of 
areas of good practice, which the university hoped to share more broadly across 
other programmes of study. 

iv. The report had also noted some areas where additional work would be required, 
including data, action planning, and subcontractor controls, the latter of which 
would be subject to forthcoming guidance from the Education Skills and Funding 
Agency (ESFA). 

v. The university would develop a dashboard that would demonstrate at a high level 



 Jonathan Mills left the meeting at this point



v. It was agreed that a further update on this issue would be provided to the board 
at its meeting on 11 May 2023.  

 
RESOLVED: 
 

a. That the report be noted. 



RESOLVED: 
 

a. That the report be noted. 
b. That the board would be provided with a further update at its meeting scheduled 

for 11 May 2023. 
 

100  Teaching Excellence Framework: final submission  
 



iii. People and Culture Committee 
 
In light of the committee not having met again since the board’s previous meeting, 
no update was provided. 
 

iv. Academic Board 
 
The unconfirmed minutes of the 7 December 2022 meeting of Academic Board 
(AB) were included at item 105. In addition, the Academic Staff Governor 
highlighted the following: 
 

• AB had considered an update on the university’s compliance with OfS 
condition of registration B3 (student outcomes). 

• Consideration of the ‘Learning for Life’ strategy implementation plan had 



107  Items placed under the university seal since the previous meeting  
 
RESOLVED: 
 


